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Nottingham City Council  
 
Appointments and Conditions of Service Committee 
 
Minutes of the meeting held at Ground Floor Committee Room - Loxley House, 
Station Street, Nottingham, NG2 3NG on 6 February 2024 from 2.00 pm - 2.25 
pm 
 
Membership  
Present Absent 
Councillor Neghat Khan (Chair) 
Councillor Kevin Clarke 
Councillor Angela Kandola 
Councillor David Mellen 
Councillor Sajid Mohammed 
Councillor Devontay Okure 
Councillor Audra Wynter 
 

Councillor Sarita-Marie Rehman-
Wall 
 

 
  
 
Colleagues, partners and others in attendance:  
 
Lee Mann 
 
Sheena Yadev-
Staples 
Jane Garrard 

- Strategic Director for HR and Equality, Diversity and 
Inclusion 

- HR Consultant 
 

- Senior Governance Officer 
 
8  Apologies for Absence 

 
Councillor Sarita-Marie Rehman-Wall - personal 
 
9  Declarations of Interests 

 
None 
 
10  Minutes 

 
The Committee confirmed the minutes of the meeting held on 3 October 2023 as a 
correct record and they were signed by the Chair. 
 
11  Pay Policy Statement 2024/25 

 
Lee Mann, Strategic Director of HR and Equality, Diversity and Inclusion, introduced 
the report setting out the Council’s Pay Policy Statement for 2024/25.  He highlighted 
the following information: 
 

a) The Statement has been produced in accordance with the requirements of the 
Localism Act.  The Statement has to be approved by Full Council and 
published by 31 March. 
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b) The data for the Statement is as at 31 October 2023, which was prior to the 

national pay award for 2023/24 for the Chief Executive and LGS colleagues.  
Using pay data from 1 April to 31 October allows consistent comparability with 
previous years. 
 

c) The ratio between the Chief Executive’s basic pay and the Council’s non-Chief 
Officer mean average earner pay (excluding allowances) is 6.06:1, which is 
lower than the previous year’s ratio of 6.59:1.  The ratio between the Chief 
Executive’s basic pay and the Council’s non-Chief Officer median earner pay 
(excluding allowances) is 6.87:1 compared to 7.62:1 in 2023/24. 
 

d) The 2022/23 Gender Pay Gap report shows an average pay gap of minus 
1.5%, which means that on average women earned more than men. 
 

e) The Ethnicity Pay Gap shows an average pay gap of 5.1%. 
 

f) The Disability Pay Gap shows on average pay gap of 0.0%. 
 
During discussion the following points were made: 
 

g) While it is important not to be complacent, it is pleasing that the gender pay 
gap is a minus gap and demonstrates progress in paying staff in an equal way.  
This needs to be similarly reflected in the ethnicity pay gap. 
 

h) In order to address the ethnicity pay gap, it would be useful to have a better 
understanding of how that is broken down between ethnicities and 
intersectionality.  The Service is already actively engaging with staff networks 
on improving analysis of data and a range of interventions are being pursued.  
It is accepted that greater analysis and insight would be beneficial. 
 

i) It would be helpful to have a strategic plan, based on analysis and insight, for 
action to address the ethnicity pay gap.  This issue has been raised by the 
Corporate Scrutiny Committee and is of interest to other partners, such as 
staff networks. 
 

j) A Workforce Strategy was developed over summer 2023 but, while many of 
the actions remain valid, given the state of flux that the organisation is in it 
needs to be reviewed in light of changes, for example to the HR function 
arising from the Duties and Powers work.  Analysis of pay gaps will feed into 
both the Workforce Strategy and the Equalities, Diversity and Inclusion 
Strategy. 
 

k) It is anticipated that the workforce will change, including a reduction in its size, 
significantly over the next 12 months and depending on the demographics of 
the areas of the workforce affected this could impact on pay gaps.  Equality 
impact assessments are being carried out for all proposed changes. 
 

l) Performance related pay was introduced for SLMG employees in autumn 
2023.  The next step is extending that to Strategic Directors, Corporate 
Directors and the Chief Executive.  Work is taking place to benchmark against 
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other Core Cities, consider how it could be linked to pay range and make a 
robust assessment of the cost.   
 

m) The Chief Executive’s pay is one of the lowest compared to other Core Cities.   
 
Resolved to: 
 

(1) note the Council’s Pay Policy Statement for 2024/25, which will be 
presented to Full Council on 4 March 2024; and 
 

(2) request that a report is presented to a future meeting of the Committee 
setting out the findings of analysis and insight into the Council’s 
ethnicity pay gap and, based on this analysis, proposing actions for 
reducing the gap over a 12 month period. 

 
12  Exclusion of the Public 

 
The Committee decided to exclude the public from the meeting during consideration 
of the remaining agenda item in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972 on the basis that, having regard to all the circumstances, the 
public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighed the public interest in 
disclosing the information, as defined in paragraphs 2 and 4 of Part 1 of Schedule 
12A to the Act. 
 
13  Exempt Minutes 

 
The Committee confirmed the exempt minutes of the meeting held on 3 October 
2023 as a correct record and they were signed by the Chair. 
 


